
 

 

To: Governing Body 

From: John Sullivan, Director of Public Works  

Date: May 5, 2025 

Re: Monthly Status Report 
 
 

 
 

o CCLIP funding: The project plans are being developed.   
 

o Storm Debris Removal:    I learned today that the Kansas Department of Emergency 
Management is reviewing the application.  I answered a question for them today.  We are still 
under review. 

 
o Public Works Replacement Vehicle:      This truck is complete. 

 
o Repairs to Signals, W. 47th Street and W. 47th Place and Rainbow:     The parts are ordered 

and will be installed as soon as they are received. 
 

o Mission Road Project, 2025:    We had a pre-construction meeting last week.  We are expecting 
the gas project to finish up in the next 3 weeks.  The water main replacement is expected to be 
completed by May 28th.  The construction project will begin on May 28th.  I expect the project 
to begin with the stormwater construction in Roeland Park and the very small project in 
Westwood will begin first. 

 
o W. 47th Place Complete Street Project: We are awaiting the funding agreement for the CID 2 

funds.  Once we have them we will begin the design in ernest. 
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